2

Hamburger Stiftung
 




         ——————   für politisch Ver​folgte






Vor​sit​zen​der:  Olaf Scholz  Ge​schäfts​füh​ren​der Vor​stand:  
Ole von Beust  Ehrenvorsitzender: Dr. Klaus von Dohnanyi
Press Release
Nur Nobi Dulal, blogger from Bangladesh 

Second guest with the Hamburg Foundation for Politically Persecuted People in 2017
Hamburg, 2. February 2017
On the eve of 1 February, we expect to welcome our new guest Nur Nobi Dulal (46) from Bangladesh in the safety of Hamburg.

As a blogger, writer and filmmaker, Dulal has been campaigning for the freedom of speech, women’s rights and against religious suppression as well as terrorism in his home country for years. Just as long, he has been threatened by islamists but also by the Bangladeshi government. 
In 2011, Nur Nobi Dulal was voted Bangladesh’s “Blogger of the Year“. In 2012, he founded the Online Activist Forum, which is advocating the freedom of speech. His blog Itishon, founded in 2013 – in terms of readership the second largest blog of the country – was shut down by the authorities on 25 September 2016. In addition, he runs the online bookstore iKarigor.com, which is renowned for its liberal and religion-critical range of books.

In 2013, the terrorist group Hefazat published the names of 84 "Islamophobic" bloggers, among others Dulal’s name. So far, eight of these bloggers have been murdered. Dulal’s name is also on a death list of the terror organization Ittehadul Mujahedini. According to Amnesty International and Human Rights Watch, the situation has recently become even more serious. Those affected cannot count on protection by the police.
Because in his home country, the writer is in constant danger of being killed by a radical Islamist movement, the Dulal family has had to relocate again and again since 2015. Moreover, he risks up to 14 years of imprisonment due to his criticism of state and religion on the basis of article 57 of the “Information and Communication Technology Act” of the Bengali penal code.
Nur Nobi Dulal asked the Foundation for one year of protection for himself and his family. His application was supported by amnesty international and PEN International. Both organizations consider his life to be in grave danger. We are grateful for the support of the “Fondation Internationale pour les Défenseurs des Droit de l’Hommes “(FIFFH), which covers part of the relocation costs. 
Winterly Hamburg warmly welcomes this new guest on his first visit here!
Press contact: Martina Bäurle   Mobile: +49 151-56 311 316 

Office: (040) 42863-5757    www.Hamburger-Stiftung. de

